## Dear Doctor:

Thank you for this opportunity to once again provide you with information on the more immediate concerns and developments at WSCC.

## At CCE:

One more hurdle towards the elusive CCE initial accreditation has been overcome. When the Commission on Accreditation met on June 30, 1979, they denied initial accreditation to WSCC because of:

- 1. Instability in the Board of Trustees of WSCC.
- 2. Instability in the administration of the college.
- 3. Instability in the financial status of the college.

The college was in jeopardy of losing all status with CCE. WSCC immediately filed an appeal which extended our RCA Status until such time as the appeal could be heard.

On January 18, 1980 a hearing between WSCC and CCE took place in response to a petition by WSCC for reinstatement of our RCA Status. During this hearing, the Commission on Accreditation of the Council on Chiropractic Education acknowledged that based on WSCC's presentation the college appeared to be in full compliance with all of the CCE Standards. However, they still had some concern for the financial stability of the college and asked for additional documentation of the college's financial position. So, as of now, the main obstacle standing between the college and initial accreditation is the demonstration of financial support particularly from the doctors in the field and their friends,

## At WSCC:

The Council on Chiropractic Education has determined that the college must prepare a new Self Study and have another campus inspection. We will submit a new Self Study application by August 1, 1980. In this study we must be able to show that much of the necessary 20% of our total revenue (as dictated by CCE Standards) is from other than tuition sources. Pledges of donations from field practitioners and the donations which are being received now will provide

Page two

300 CInp:

stantial evidence of the support for WSCC by the chiropractic profession.

the friends of WSCC, we expect to generate those funds needed to satisfy our of this club, plus other donations from the remaining field doctors and pledge \$50.00 a month to the WSCC fund raising program. With the creation We are planning a "300 Club" to be comprised of 300 Chiropractors who will

financial stability needs and furnish the college with the means to provide

fident that with your trust, dedication and generous support the college We at the college are satisfied with our present CCE status and are cona quality chiropractic education -- par excellence.

We invite you to join

our "300 Club" by pledging \$50.00 a month now.

With every wish for success this year.

will overcome this last hurdle of financial need.

4. Olean

Herbert J. Vear, D.C., F.C.C.S.

President

Yours sincerely,

Wd/VI

Enclosure: Pledge card/Envelope